

TCC Correspondence September 2024

Inwards:

- Nicole Hubbard, WDC: Early engagement for 2025-2034 LTP opens today (27 Sept)
- Mike Keir, WDC Cr: Agreed to light being installed April/ May 2025.
- Stephanie Loughnan, WDC: Update on Tamahere Lights & Seats. It has now been suggested that TCC must pay for the light \$1,204.95.
- Cindy Jacobs, Tamahere resident: Suggest renaming Christmas Parade to "Cultural Celebration Evening".
 Suggested plan on how to make this work.
- Crystal Beavis, WDC Cr: Councillors' report for TCC meeting 1 October.
- Alex Manson, Jane's daughter: Confirmed she would attend the Mayoral Award event on behalf of her mum.
- Geoff King, WDC: Circulated Tamahere Community Committee Works & Issues Report for October meeting.
- Colleen Molloy, WDC: Final reminder regarding the Mayor's Community Awards event details.
- Amy Viggers, Governance Lead HCC: Acknowledgement of Charles's request to speak at the 26 September
 2024 Infrastructure and Transport Committee meeting.
- NZTA: SH1 Tirau to Waiouru maintenance project update 20 September.
- Leo Koppens, TMRT: To Glyn Morgan (WDC) regarding his concern around maintenance of Tamahere Reserve on Tauwhare Road.
- Steph Loughnan, WDC: Requesting a confirmation that park seats are still required for Tamahere Park. Later email Stephanie thanked Cr Keir for his confirmation.
- Colleen Molloy, WDC: Acknowledged Charles's completed form for Jane Manson's nomination for a Mayoral Award.
- Mailchimp: Order processed \$40.26
- Leo Koppens, TMRT: Feedback from Leo on WDC CCTV and Trust & Confidence Strategy briefing.
- Mike Keir, WDC Cr: Feedback on Tamahere Park seat pricing. Further emails were received from Mike regarding this project.
- Aksel Bech, Tamahere resident: Responded to Charles regarding his request for information on the Te Mata furniture and donors. Further emails were received from Aksel regarding the pricing.
- Alice Wills-Johnson, Strategic Advisor Communications, WDC: Requesting a meeting with Charles to understand TCC and how she can work with us.
- Sue Robertson, Tamahere resident: Feedback to Charles regarding WDC LTP consultation Workshop the Council is facing a crisis.
- Corporate Planning, WDC: Consultation on changes to our Fees and Charges 17 September 11 October.
- Russell Gibbs, TMRT: Feedback from Russell regarding Forum sign. Charles acknowledged.
- John Brown, WDC: Work on Tauwhare Rd roundabout at the Tamahere Interchange. Scott has posted this on the Forum. Tuesday 1 Thursday 3 October Tauwhare Road roundabout at the Tamahere interchange will be resealed. Southbound off and on ramps from and to SH 1 will be closed and access to SH1 and SH21 from Tauwhare Road will also be closed.
- Crystal Beavis, WDC Councillor: Requested an update regarding Jane's nomination for a Mayoral Award.
- Landcare Research (Manaaki Whenua): Webinar on Changing Environment, changing wellbeing.
- Dominique Thurlow, WDC: Sent a "save the date" for the Council End of Year Christmas Event to all the committee.
- James Winston, HCC: Public Forum request to speak to SH 26 Works Submission format for submitters to follow and acceptance of Charles to speak to his submission.



- Geoff King, WDC: Provided link to spec for the Monocube 3 Compact Floodlight 23W proposed light by Cushman & Wakefield. meyer lighting | Products (meyer-lighting.com)
- Noel Smith, Waikato Regional Council: Responded to his invitation to attend the TCC meeting 3 September.
- NZTA: SH1 Tirau to Waiouru maintenance project Newsletter No 2.
- Boramey They, Zealong Tea Estate: Expressed interest in taking part in the Tamahere Forum.
- Robyn Denton, HCC: Correction to Minutes of Meeting 3 September verbal submission requests to HCC need to be sent to amy.viggers@hcc.govt.nz. Information on how to make a submission can be found via https://hamilton.govt.nz/your-council/meetings/speaking-at-meetings-and-presenting-petitions/
- Paul Johnson, Tamahere resident: Outlined his concerns regarding the light proposed by council to light the exercise area.
- Mailchimp: billing estimate.
- Matthew Leach, HCC: Morrinsville Road Project Update.
- Mike Goold, Tamahere resident: New member on the Hamilton Airport Community Liaison Group requesting a meeting with Charles.
- Georgina Maguire, Owner/Operator, Four Square Tamahere: Reached out to TCC to get an update on the shade sail over the playground project at Tamahere Park
- Geoff King, WDC: WRC Bus Trial Matangi/ Tamahere & Tauwhare Paa utilization stat's Aug '24
- Leo Koppens, TMRT: Provided a report to the TCC Chair regarding the Tamahere Reserve on Tauwhare Road. The report was circulated to the committee.
- Geoff King, WDC: Circulated Tamahere Hub monthly report on activity for August.
- Pamela Storey, Waikato Regional Council: Accepted invitation to join TCC's monthly meeting for September.
- Sue Fookes, Tamahere Lions: Request for Tamahere Community Works & Issues Report.

Outward:

- Charles: Forwarded information to Scott regarding the WDC Early Engagement for 2025-2034 LTP to put on the Tamahere Forum. Scott has confirmed this has been uploaded and sent out.
- Chrales: Christmas Parade Anyone interested in promoting a Christmas Parage for Tamahere 2024.
- Charles: Suggested signage for Tamahere Forum feedback from committee requested.
- Jane: Notified the Tamahere Forum of forthcoming Tamahere Market dates Sept 21, Oct 19, Nov 16, Dec 21 plus Twilight market Dec 7.
- Charles: Piarere roundabout update. Cr Keir responded with feedback on costs.
- Charles to Colleen Molloy: Confirmation of attendance to the Mayoral Wards.
- Charles to Alex Manson: provided details to Alex regarding the time and place of the Mayoral Award Ceremony *Thursday 3 October 4.00pm 6.00pm in the Council Chambers.*
- Charles: TCC submission on SH26 (Morrinsville Road) Works Programme. Request for verbal support of submission via Zoom.
- Charles to Jane: Confirming that it would be great to have Jane's daughter accept her Mayoral Award on her behalf.
- Charles: Responded to Karla Brotherston, WDC regarding our monthly meetings. The request was for our 2025 meeting schedule.
- Jane: Thanked TCC for the nomination for Mayoral Community Award.
- Charles: Lodged TCC's nomination of Jane Manson for the Mayors Community Award 2024 with Colleen Molloy (WDC).
- Charles: Circulated to the committee WDC's new "Trust & Confidence Strategy". CCTV workshop was cancelled!
- Charles to Alice Wills-Johnson: Response to request to meet regarding working with TCC.
- Charles: Circulated to the committee information regarding the Workshop introduction to the LTP 2025-2034 that he attended. WDC LTP consultation the council is facing a crisis & so are the rate payers.
- Charles to Aksel Bech: Request for cost of Tamahere Park seats & to check that all contributors to the exercise areas were being acknowledged.



- Charles: Circulated the Rural Ward Fund Review of the guidelines and use of funds.
- Charles to Boramey, Zealong Tea Estate: Outlined the purpose of the committee and its connection to WDC.
- Charles: Forwarded Paul Johnson's email regarding the inadequacy of light for the exercise area to Crs Beavis & Keir.
- Lyn: Confirmed to Dominque Thurlow that the End of Year Christmas Event date had been presented to the committee Wednesday 27 November at 5.30pm.
- Charles: Responded to Mike & Anne Goold regarding the Hamilton Airport Community Liaison Group (Noise Management Plan) and the committee's work.
- Buddy: Circulated monthly report to the Committee (September).
- Charles: Sent Tamahere Community Works & Issues Report to Sue Fookes along with the Councillors report.

